Minutes for the Wakulla Soil and Water Conservation District meeting  October 10, 2024, at 5pm at the Wakulla County Extension Office, 84 Cedar Avenue, Crawfordville, Fl 32327
The meeting was called to order by Vice Chairman David Shepard at 5:14pm. Other members present were Kellie Keys, Emily Johnson and Cal Jamison.
Guests: Riley McFarland	
The agenda was unanimously approved.  Moved by Kellie, 2nd by Cal.
The minutes for the September 12 meeting were unanimously approved.  Moved by Kellie, 2nd by Cal.
 Treasurer report by Emily.  The Prime Meridian balance is $5,366.15 after the monthly Microsoft payment.
There were no citizens to be heard.
Kellie introduced Riley as our new intern to facilitate the District activities.

Old Business:
Kellie gave an update on the Wakulla Springs Project.  The project is moving forward and sampling teams are in the field.
Emily reported that she has been in contact with DOE and will continue working with them to bring the reports up to date.
The Prime Meridian account agreement will be completed after the bank has both Emily’s and Kellie’s information.  The bank will then draw up new paperwork for all members of the District to sign.
Special Districts mandated deadline for goals, objectives and ethics training: Kellie has drafted the response and will send it.

New Business:
DEP TMDL 2 year plan email was discussed and may be discussed at the next meeting.
Cal gave the Springs Update: the flow at Wakulla continues to be higher than usual and the visibility has dropped to 9,6’ due to the storm. Cal reported that he is working on a project to remove a car from the Donahue Sinkhole located a few miles north of Wakulla Spring.  Hopes are to have it to display for the Friends of Wakulla Spring State Park Cars and Karst Car Show onk Nov	ember 9th.  Also, he reported that he attended the DEP BMAP meeting where he met up with Chris Denmark, Office of Ag Water Policy, Florida Department of Agriculture.  He will extend an invitation to Chris to attend a District meeting in the near future.
Cal made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Kellie 2nd.  Passed unanimously.
   


